
Contact Djerriwarrh for further information about the ParentsNext program on 8746 1000 or ParentsNext@djerriwarrh.org  

 

Edition 3 -  Aug 2019 

In This Edition 

 Kylie’s journey to 
self-employment 

 Manager’s message 

Page 1 

Djerriwarrh’s  

ParentsNext site  

locations—All open for 

face-to-face business 

 Melton 

 Sunshine 

 St Albans 

 Werribee 

 Deer Park 

 Footscray 

 Melton South 

 Bacchus Marsh 

 Taylors Hill/Hillside 

 Laverton 

 Watergardens 
(outreach) 

From 9 March 2021, all 
our sites have re-opened 
to full capacity  and  
mandatory face-to-face  
appointments.  

Shai & Maureen 

Main Office: 239 Station Road, Melton  
Contact: 03 8746 1000 
Website: www.djerriwarrh.org.au 
Email: ParentsNext@djerriwarrh.org 
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Kylie is a single mother of 3 children 

including twins. When Kylie was  

referred to the ParentsNext program at 

Djerriwarrh Community & Education 

Services, she was a stay-at-home  

mother looking after her children.  

Kylie has supportive parents and  

siblings but she needed expert help in 

defining her 

career path 

and to 

achieve her 

goals of  

being self 

employed. 

 

Kylie had 

not heard of 

ParentsNext before and was curious to 

see what this program had to offer.  

Kylie did not have much expectations 

from the program but was hopeful of 

receiving career assistance as she 

wanted to start work when her twins 

started school, but she did not know 

where to begin.  

After her first ParentsNext  

appointment, Kylie summed up her 

impression of her ParentsNext Pathway 

Coach and the service she received by 

saying: 

 

“I felt very welcomed and was  

impressed with the service and very 

hopeful for the future.” 

Kylie’s Pathway Coach, Anita, worked 

with her from the start to understand 

her situation, barriers, goals and  

aspirations to tailor a realistic support 

plan that would work for her without 

creating undue pressure on her family.  

Together with Anita, Kylie took small 

steps ensuring all her targets and goals 

were attainable.  

Despite the year long pandemic,  

lockdowns and remote servicing of  

participants, Kylie’s support plan was 

regularly reassessed and updated to 

reflect her achievements and goals. 

When Kylie’s twins started school this 

year, she immediately took her next big 

step of securing part-time work at a 

local hotel.  

Following her employment, Kylie  

started a Certificate III in Social Media 

Marketing which she is due to finish at 

the end of this year and has also  

started a short course in Business  

Management which she is due to finish 

in May this year.  

Eventually, Kylie wants to work for  

herself by running a Social Media  

Marketing business and is currently on 

track with her goals. 

“I feel I’m not so stuck now, I have a purpose” 

Kylie - ParentsNext Participant 
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Dear Colleagues 

Welcome to our first ParentsNext newsletter for 

2021. 

Since our last newsletter in December 2020, there has 

been a lot happening with our ongoing battle and  

recovery from COVID-19.   

In Victoria, we had a good run of consecutive days of  

recording zero locally acquired cases over the  

Christmas and New Year break, followed by a small 

set back then further zero case days until the 5 day 

state-wide lockdown in mid-February.  

It’s been a case of a couple of steps forward and one 

step back but we are now well used to and prepared 

for these ups and downs.   

We are now again striving forward with 13  

consecutive days of zero locally acquired cases in  

Victoria but we also know that our recovery from 

COVID-19 will be anything but linear and that we 

should always expect the unexpected when it comes 

to this virus.  

Moving forward, we remain optimistic but always 

very cautious.  

The good news is that following a period of opt-in  

face-to-face appointments, our ParentsNext team has 

commenced a full return back to mandatory  

face-to-face participant servicing from Tuesday, 9 

March.  

This means that all 11 of our ParentsNext  

service sites are now open to their pre-COVID  

operating schedules. This is one of the strongest  

positive signs so far of a return to some normalcy in 

our program servicing.  

How good is that!  

All 11 sites have individually tailored and up-to-date  

COVID-Safe Plans in place and our staff have  

undergone COVID-Safe online training in preparation 

for their return back to their workplaces.  

Whilst our ParentsNext team has done a stellar job in  

transitioning our services and support to remote and 

digital arrangements during the height of the  

pandemic (our caseload sizes and participant  

outcomes actually grew during this phase) the overall 

conditions are now right for our staff and participants 

to resume mandatory face-to-face servicing in a 

COVID-Safe manner.  

Whilst our team is looking forward to resuming work 

back at their workplaces and servicing their  

participants face-to-face, I know that the transition 

will not be easy for staff and our participants.  

I think we have all got used to working from home 

and know that we can achieve good results remotely. 

Similarly, for most of our participants it’s been a very 

long time since they have visited our sites and seen us 

face-to-face. We understand and accept these  

challenges and will always show care, concern and 

flexibility towards our staff and participants in  

ensuring this transition back to some form of  

normalcy is as smooth and safe as possible. 

I would like to acknowledge and thank the  

Department of Education, Skills and Employment and 

their local Contract Management team for their  

ongoing support and guidance throughout the COVID-

19 challenge.  

With the Department’s help, we were able to quickly 

and effectively pivot our services to remote  

arrangements, establish COVID-Safe Plans, continue 

supporting vulnerable parents during the pandemic, 

gradually resume opt-in face-to-face participant  

servicing and now pivot back fully to mandatory  

face-to-face servicing.  

Message From Our ParentsNext Manager 

 

Kylie praised her Pathway Coach for the tailored  

support provided to her and also acknowledged the 

ParentsNext program for giving her the platform to 

achieve her goals and aspirations. Kylie said,  

“ParentsNext helps parents to prepare to get 

into the workforce”,  

 

she added; 

“ParentsNext has got me believing and open 

minded and definitely much more motivated” 

We wish Kylie the very best of luck in her journey  

towards being self-employed. 
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I also want to thank our wonderful ParentsNext team 

and Djerriwarrh Community & Education Services for 

showing adaptability and resilience in working 

through this unprecedented crisis and for never losing 

focus on what matters most, changing peopleΩs lives. I 

am proud to be working with such a dedicated and 

committed team.  

It would be remiss of me if I also did not acknowledge 

and thank our community partners who provide us 

with the opportunity to co-locate our ParentsNext 

services at their sites and together offer the local 

western Melbourne communities a lot more than any 

one provider can.  

Our community partners did not only have to work 

through their own organisational challenges during 

COVID-19 but have also maintained their support for 

our ParentsNext program.  

We would not have been able to re-open our 11  

service sites for opt-in and now mandatory  

face-to-face participant servicing if it was not for their 

support, understanding and thorough COVID-Safe 

planning. A big thank-you to all our community  

partners: 

 Wyndham Community & Education Centre 

 commUnity Plus 

 Laverton Community Hub (Hobsons Bay City 

Council) 

 Melton South Community Centre 

 Yarraville Community Centre 

 Hillside Community Centre (City of Melton) 

 Laurels Education & Training  

Finally, I would like to close by sharing with you the  

recently released ParentsNext performance results 

for the six month period ending 31 December 2020.  

Nationally, the collective efforts of all ParentsNext  

providers has contributed to helping over 150,000 

parents take steps towards achieving their education  

 

and employment goals with over 65,000 parents  

commencing education and more than 34,000  

commencing employment.  

This is truly a life changing impact the ParentsNext 

program is having on participants’ lives. Well done to 

all providers and their teams for achieving such great 

results.  

With regards to our own organisational performance, 

I am very proud of our team’s efforts in continuing to 

support our participants throughout the pandemic 

and achieving a perfect score of 100% for the delivery 

of Quality Services.  

This achievement along with our continued high level 

of outcomes in education, employment and early 

school leavers, demonstrates the ongoing impact we 

make on participants’ lives in the local Western  

Melbourne region.  

I am thrilled to be part of this professional and highly  

accomplished team and feel privileged and honoured 

to be working on such a meaningful program that 

changes people’s lives each and every day.  

With the re-opening of our ParentsNext sites to  

pre-COVID levels along with increased optimism of 

our recovery from this pandemic, and the great news 

of a 3 year extension to the program until 30 June 

2024, our ParentsNext team looks forward to building 

on our past successes.  

We are committed to continuing to support more  

parents with young children achieve their goals and 

aspirations. 

Yours sincerely, 

Gengiz Soyturk 

From 9 March 2021, ParentsNext participants have returned to 

mandatory face-to-face appointments. 
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